Town of Chatham May 2, 2019

Attendance: Jason Eastman, Micah Voter, Riley Pitman, Patricia Pitman, Alan Eastman, Bill Briggs

Meeting called to order.

Minutes for April were accepted as written.

Vouchers were signed.

Mail:

The Selectmen received a letter from Jeannine Devincent. She expressed concern over missing Stone House Road sign. The Selectmen gave a sign to Alan Eastman to put up as soon as he can. Jason will call Ms. Devincent and let her know that the sign will be replaced.

Mid-Maine Waste sent a letter stating the new tipping fees. Saco Valley Fire Association sent a letter requesting more money be sent to them. They made an error when computing the amount of money that they would need. The Selectmen agreed that there was nothing that could be done at this point and instructed me to send a letter to them explaining that the amount sent to them is the amount that they requested and the amount can not be changed after the voters have approved the warrant article.

The Selectmen received a letter from the DRA with the new equalization figures.

Wayne Infinger forward a letter from the United States Government. It was about a new, optional census for new constructions.

The Selectmen received a letter from Sandy Dorner expressing concerns over the care of the cemetery located next to her house. She is planning on having Colin Micklon clean up the trees that fell on her

side of the cemetery. The Selectmen decided to talk to Sandy and Joe and Bob Crowley about cleaning up the cemetery side.

## DMV update-

I have completed the necessary training. Tom Albert is continuing to work on setting up the computer system.

Riley Pitman will meet with two electric companies to compare prices for setting up a generator at the town house. He will report back at the next meeting.

Steve Brown had approached the Selectmen about current use matters. He also had stopped in to the town clerk's office to ask about current use. He was directed to Rod Wood.

Jeanne Eastman/Historical Society will continue to care for the Veteran's Memorial. The town is willing to pay for Sue Crowley to mow around the memorial if she wishes to do it.

Road Agent Report- The last storm was very difficult to plow. The ground was too soft. Alan had to wait until the ground froze. He did a quick grading of the roads but will do more later. He did some ditch work to Barnes Road. Bill Briggs pulled 4 large rocks out of Little Chatham Road. Alan was asked to order and replace the missing Woods Road sign.

Micah updated the Selectman on the internet project. He had been in contact with Steve Knox, one of the Selectmen from Albany. He will continue to update the rest of the Board as things happen.

Bill Briggs reminded the Selectmen that the town owns a front runner rake. It is at his house. He also asked if he could have the board members sign the required renewals for deputy wardens.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.

Meeting Adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia Pitman